
S t .  A n t o n i n u s  C h u r c h  
1 5 0 0  L i n n e m a n  R d   C i n c i n n a t i   O H   4 5 2 3 8                              D e c e m b e r  2 ,  2 0 1 8  

S E R V E R S  D e c e m b e r  3 - 7 , 2 0 1 8   
Monday & Friday 

Joe Emmett  Ben McDonald 
Nick Kumpf (Friday only) 

Tuesday, Wednesday, Thursday 
                                                  Adult Servers 

 
S E R V E R S  D E C E M B E R  8  &  9 ,  2 0 1 8  

4:30PM  Josh Steinhaus, Landon Torres, James Willig 
8:00AM  Adult Server  
9:30AM Michelle Hornsby, Paige Mullen, Mimi 
Wissel  
11:30AM   Maria & Jacob Holmes, Ellen Nolan  
   

EUCHARISTIC MINISTERS DECEMBER 8 & 9  
4:30PM   V.,S. & A Olding, C. & A. Huebner 
8:00AM   M. & P. Braunstein, A. & E. Muelhbauer  
9:30AM    Deacon, K. & A. Hornsby, J. & D. Willig, K. 
Weber, C. Nolan, S. Morgan, C. Perrmann, J. & R. Pille 
11:30AM  B. Kitchen, J. Holmes, C. & L. Domenicone, 
A. & B. Downey, J. Reinstatler, L. Jetter, E. Klusman, 
H. Hughes, E. Foster  
 
THANK YOU  to  Jason Phillips at Western Hills 
Window Company for advertising in our bulletin.   

R O S A R Y  
Saturdays after the 8 AM Communion Service and at 
4:00PM. 
Sundays at 7:30AM. 
Monday thru Friday after the daily Mass. 
Mondays 7:00PM Fatima Prayer Group in the Chapel. 
Every evening at 7:30pm for the special Pro-Life intentions 
of Protection of our Unborn Children and the overturn of 
Roe v Wade.  
 

Friday mornings at MaryAnn BavermanΩs home for Moms 
and grandmoms and young children. We extend an 
invitation to join our group for prayer on Friday mornings 
from 10AM to 11:00AM.  We will show you how to pray the 
rosary.  Please call MaryAnn at 503-9537 for details.  
 

St. Antoninus Prayer chain: To intercede for prayer 
requests, please go to www.saintantoninus.org/prayer-
chain , or pick up a list in the back of the greeting room on 
the right side of the counter. Requests for prayers may be 
left there, or emailed to: staprayerchain@gmail.com, or 
you may mail requests to St. Antoninus Prayer Chain, 1500 
Linneman Rd., Cincinnati, OH 45238. 

MONDAY, DECEMBER 3     St. Francis Xavier 
8:00AM MASS Alvin Bollin—Bd. Rem.– Family 
  
TUESDAY, DECEMBER 4   St. John Damascene 
8:00AM MASS Special Intentions of Mary—Tom  
 

WEDNESDAY,  DECEMBER 5  
8:00AM MASS  Larry Weaver-Anniv. Rem.—Wempe Family 
 

THURSDAY, DECEMBER 6    Saint Nicholas 

8:00AM MASS  August Litmer—Anniv. Rem.—Ginny & Bob 
 

FRIDAY, DECEMBER 7      St. Ambrose 
8:00AM MASS CelebrantΩs Intentions 
7:00PM  MASS  For the people of the parish 
 

SATURDAY,  DECEMBER 8   The Immaculate Conception of 
the Blessed Virgin Mary  
8:00AM MASS  Intentions of Celebrant  
4:00PM  Rosary 
4:30PM MASS Dr. John A. Williams, M.D.—Anniv. Rem.—
Family  
 

SUNDAY, DECEMBER 9 
7:30AM Rosary 
8:00AM MASS   For the people of the parish 
9:30AM MASS   Assunta Santoro—Anniv. Rem.– Anna  
11:30AM MASS   John Wolber—Bd. Rem.—Family 

5:00PM  LIVING ROSARY  and  VESPERS 

  

E U C H A R I S T I C  A D O R A T I O N   

In Matthew 26:40, Jesus says to Peter [and to us], 
άCould you not, then, watch one hour with me?έ 
Please consider joining your fellow parishioners for 
30 minutes, or even one hour, at Eucharistic Adoration in 
the Blessed Sacrament Chapel on Fridays from 9:00AM 
until the Adoration ends at 10:00PM. Fatima Holy Hour 
with Exposition on Thursday evenings from 7PM to 8PM in 
the church with an opportunity for confession except for 
Thanksgiving Day, November 22. 

 
C O N F E S S I O N S  

Thursday,  December 6, 6:30 - 8:00PM 
Saturday, December 8, 3:00PM - 4:00PM 

 

 
L E C T O R S   D E C E M B E R  8  &  9 ,  2 0 1 8  

4:30PM    E. Willig   G. Willig  
8:00AM M. Braunstein 
9:30AM       D. Willig  J. Willig 
11:30AM   C. Neville  B. Mathews  

https://nam01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.saintantoninus.org%2Fprayer-&data=02%7C01%7C%7C78881ea718574c363ec808d5cbbea761%7C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa%7C1%7C0%7C636638942061085450&sdata=RnDKzxL%2BNKD0uqrzwGbHMTEoDKf7pG3%2FZHay
mailto:staprayerchain@gmail.com


I N  L O V I N G  M E M O R Y  F O R  C H R I S T M A S  
A special section on the back of the bulletin will be available to 
list the name of your deceased loved one.   The cost is $52.00 per 
name, and their name will remain in the bulletin for one year. 
This will help defray the cost of printing our bulletin for the 
entire year. If interested, please cut and fill out the slip, make 
check payable to Diocesan, put it in an envelope marked 
άBulletinέΣ drop it in  the rectory mailbox OR mail it to the parish 
office: St. Antoninus Church, 1500 Linneman  Rd.,  45238. 

άIn Loving Memoryέ 
(Please print clearly) 

Loved OneΩs Name _______________________________ 
 
Your Name ______________________________________ 
 
Phone Number___________________________________ 
 
Billing Address:___________________________________ 
_______________________________________________ 
_______________________________________________ 

December 2nd 2018 
Greetings in the name of the Lord: 
St. Antoninus Parish is now accepting applications for the 
position of BUSINESS MANAGER. The primary function of 
the Business Manager is to be an administrator in support 
of the Pastor's responsibilities to the parish and parish 
school. This administrator is a steward of the physical, 
financial and personnel resources of the parish and assists 
with the resources of the school. 
St. Antoninus Catholic Parish and School has proudly  
served the families on CincinnatiΩs west side since 1944. If 
you are interested in working in this thriving parish, which 
is celebrating 75 years of service to our community, send a 
copy of your resume, along with a cover letter and three 
references to Fr. Ronald C. Haft, pastor, at 
Haft@SaintAntoninus.org. 
The ideal candidate will possess a Bachelor's degree in 
Finance and/or Accounting or have the equivalent work 
experience including current knowledge of personnel laws. 
 

Yours in Christ: 
Fr. Haft  
 
 

H O L Y  S P I R I T  P R A Y E R  G R O U P  
The Jesse Tree has long been a way to prepare during 
Advent for the coming of Christ at Christmas. There are 
twenty-five different ornaments – one for each day of 
December up to Christmas Day itself. Each ornament 
represents a person or a time in salvation history. For 
instance, there is an ornament for Adam and Eve and also 
one for Noah, Jacob, Joseph, and many of the Old 
Testament patriarchs. The ornaments can be very simply 
made of felt with the appropriate symbols, or made more 
sophisticated and detailed. 
We will continue on part two of our journey through 
salvation history by reading and reflecting on the pertinent 
Scriptures for each ornament of our Jesse Tree. Come and 
join us on Tuesday evening in Chapel at 7:00PM in this 
powerful and prayerful way of preparing our hearts for the 
Christ Child. 
 

S A I N T  V I N C E N T  D E  P A U L  S O C I E T Y  
As we begin Advent we are called to άwaitέ in joyful 
anticipation for the grace of Christmas to once again bless 
our lives. Wherever you live in our parish, there are poor 
families within walking distance of your home. When in 
need, they ring the rectory bell.  They are, in effect, ringing 
your doorbell. Your gift in the St. Vincent de Paul poor box 
will help the poor celebrate the grace of GodΩs love this 
Christmas.  
 

R O S A R Y  G A R D E N   
For more information about memorial stones for 
purchase, please contact Norb Guetle at 451-1227. 

Inclement Weather Policy for Weekday Mass  
During the winter season St. Antoninus Parish will cancel 8:00 
am Mass during inclement weather for safety reasons. We 
will base this decision on the delay or closing of our parish 
school. St. Antoninus School makes its decision based on the 
Oak Hills School District. So, If Oak Hills Schools are on delay 
or canceled, the morning Mass will be canceled and the 
church doors will remain locked. This will allow for the proper 
removal of snow or ice and to apply salt. Mass intentions will 
then be rescheduled. Should these events occur on a Friday, 
then Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament is cancelled for the 
entire day.  Should there be snow on Saturday morning, 
Saturday morning Mass is automatically cancelled. Saturday 
evening Mass and Sunday Morning Masses will take place as 
normal.     
 
A L L  S A I N T  A N T O N I N U S  S C H O O L  A L U M N I  are 
asked to call the rectory office at 513-922-5400, x 2, or see 
the official St. Antoninus Parish website, to register on the 
new Alumni form. Go to About Us, then click on the Alumni 
site.  Fill in the fields, and click send.   
 
ESAP, CATHOLIC EDUCATION FUND AND THE GEORGE 
HERBERT JR. FAMILY FOUNDATION  will be matching gifts 
made to St. Antoninus.  Please mark on the memo line on 
your check ESAP donation.    
 

T R A V E L I N G  C H A L I C E    
Now, more than ever, PLEASE consider  taking the 
Traveling Chalice into your home and pray, either as 
a family or alone, for the intentions of our Holy 

Church, for Vocations, Pope Francis, all Church leaders, our 
country, and for our persecuted brothers and sisters around 
the world.  Call Debbie at 922-2414 to schedule the Traveling 
Chalice. 

mailto:Haft@SaintAntoninus.org


S T .  A N T O N I N U S  N E T W O R K  O F  C A R E      
A network of volunteers is prepared to serve the 
St. Antoninus Parish Family by providing a meal 

after hospitalization, surgery or medical treatments,  
transportation to medical treatments or to Mass,  prayer 
for the intentions on the St. Antoninus Prayer Chain,  and 
A Listening Ear to parishioners facing difficulties.  For more 
information, please leave a message on the Network of 
Care Phone Line at 922-5400, ext. 8, and someone will 
return your call.  
 

V I S I T S  T O  T H E  S I C K  A N D  H O M E B O U N D  
If you know of a relative, friend or neighbor who is 
homebound and who would like to receive Holy 
Communion and/or the Sacrament of the Anointing of the 
Sick, please call the St. Antoninus Network of Care (922-
5400, ext. 8), or Deacon Bob Schroeder (922-2500, ext. 
2031).   

 
Join the Greeters Ministry and help make all 
those who enter the doors of St. Antoninus 
Church know that we are a welcoming, caring 

community.  Contact Marianne Roedersheimer at 922-
1525 for further details. 
  

D I N N E R  W I T H  C H E F  F R .  H A F T  
Benefits the Saint Antoninus Parish  75th Anniversary Fund 

Cost: $5.00 per ticket or six tickets for $25.00           
Drawing is on December 30, 2018 

Dinner for six (6) adults, cooked and served by our own 
Chef, Fr. Haft, in the Rectory.  Tickets can be purchased at 
bake sales, by mail, on the greeting room shelf or by 
calling Sue and Lee at 284-1522.  Please send your tickets, 
cash or check in an envelope marked άDinner with Chef, 
Fr. HaftέΣ to the rectory office before December 26,2018. 
 

7 5 T H  A N N I V E R S A R Y  F U N D  B A K E  S A L E  
Volunteers are needed to bake and assist in selling. Baked 
goods can be dropped off on Saturdays between 12:00-
1:00 PM, or before Masses on the weekends designated.   
A sign-up sheet is available in the Greeting Room, or call 
Sue & Lee at 284-1522.  December 15 – мс, theme is 
bakers dozen of holiday cookies and December 29 – ол is 
kids treats. 
 

WINTER COAT DRIVE  
*** EXTENDED THRU DECEMBER 2nd !!! ***  

Thanks to your generosity, we have collected over 150 
coats. So we have extended the deadline until December 
2. You may still donate your new or gently used winter 
coats!  Place your coats in the blue barrel in the greeting 
room, or drop them off in the school office.   Thank you for 
your continued support! 

MAIN A VENT CHARITABLE SUPPORT,  

DONATION AND SPONSORSHIP FORM 

Donor Name/Company:____________________________ 

Address:________________________________________ 

Phone & Email ___________________________________ 

_______________________________________________ 

Charitable Gift of $_________(enclosed) 

Item or Service Donation for raffle of $__________ 

Description of donation for catalog: 

________________________________________________

________________________________________________ 

If pick-up is necessary—please specify the place/date 

for donation pickup: 

Date:____________________________ 

Address:________________________________________ 

Gift Certificate: Type:___________________________  

                           Amount $:_________________________ 

Sponsorship Opportunity   Please circle your level. 

 

 

 
Website/Social Media  
 
Advertisement in Event Program 
 
On-Site Signage at Event  
 
Recognition by Emcee During Event 
 

The printing deadline to be included in the event catalog is 
January 18, 2109.  Detailed donation information must reach the 
rectory office by close of business day at 3:00PM, or by mail to 
1500 Linneman Rd.  Cincinnati Ohio 45238. 
E-mail to donations @mainAvent.org.  
Thank you for your support.  
Jenee Ferguson & Jenny Melillo 
2019 St. Antoninus Main A Vent Chairs.  

Diamond 
Level 

Gold  
Level 

Black  
Level 

$1,000 $500 $250 

X X X 

Full Page 1/2 Page 1/8 Page 

X X X 

X   

T he St. Antoninus Building and Grounds 
volunteers would like to coordinate their 

volunteer work with the newly formed St. JosephΩs 
Crew volunteers to help maintain the Church and 
School campus and grounds.  This would be a great 

άserviceέ project for our students and high school students.   
PLEASE call Mark Braunstein at 205-5520  or   email: 
pmbsteen@yahoo.com to sign up.  
 

THANK YOU TO OUR VOLUNTEERS WHO HELPED on our 
clean up day on Saturday, November 17.   The ice storm 
the previous Wednesday made extra work with all the 
down tree limbs and dead plants.  All our volunteers 
pitched in with their rakes and shovels.    We also want to 
thank Todd Allison for using his heavy landscaping 
equipment  for the mulch and the removal of the tree 
limbs.  
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Shop for wedding and shower gifts, birthdays, 
Christmas, etc. at http://smile.amazon.com, and Amazon 
donates to St. Antoninus Church.  Thank you for your 
participation.   
 
You may sign up at any time for OnLine Giving, even for a one 

time donation, to a particular fund.  To start, 
go to the official Saint Antoninus Parish website 
at www.saintantoninus.org, click About Us, 

then click Giving, click on the Our Sunday Visitor button, then 
click the green Create New Account button.    If you want this 
service but do not have a computer, or if you have any 
questions, please call Beth at the rectory  office at 922-5400, x 
2.  NOTE:  If your credit card company is changing, or your card 
expires, please update your account with your new credit card 
number, so your gift giving is not interrupted. 
If you have a problem texting your donation, please call OSV at 1
-800-348-2886, ext. 2, then ext. 1.  Or, call Beth at 922-5400, ext. 
2.  
 

T E X T  T O  G I V E  
Your support during the summer helps sustain our parish year-
round.  Parishioners and visitors can text a donation dollar 
amount  to 513-952-8338, and your transaction will be 
processed through the Online Giving account associated with 
the phone number above.  
$ amount, single space, then fund name. See examples: 
    100 sunday               or            25.75 maintenance 
If you do not include a fund name, the default fund is Sunday 
contributions.   These fund names are not case sensitive.  
Fund Names              Text to Give Fund Names 
Parish 75th Anniversary      parishanniv 
Sunday contributions       sunday 
Maintenance    maintenance 
School Parish Support   schoolparish 
Arleene Vallejos Tuition Assistance     avtap 
School Endowment Fund      endowment 
      St. Antoninus Conference of 
      St. Vincent de Paul Society            stvdpconf 
St. Antoninus School Youth Ministry      youthministry 
Fr. Donald McCarthy Memorial Stone         dmcstone  
Dr. Albert C. Niedhamer Scholarship Fund    Niedhamerfund 

 

Tell your story 
Schedule your professional photography 
session today!  Dates and times vary. Two 
additional days have been added. Go to our 
Saint Antoninus website at 
www.saintantoninus.org, look on the right 
hand side of the home page, and click on the 
link. Or call the rectory office at 922-5400 ext. 
2. 
 

Volunteers are needed to check-in individuals 
and families who come for their photograph 
appointments. Please call Beth at 922-5400 x 2 to 
volunteer.  

P A R I S H  C O N T R I B U T I O N S    
Collections for the week ending  November 18, 2018 

Sunday Collections             $ 16,993.06 
Maintenance              $       126.00 
School Parish Support                          $       246.00 
St. Antoninus Conference of St. VdePaul          $            5.00 
Youth  Ministry              $            6.00 
Holy Days and Specials             $    1,125.00  
 

Collections for the week ending  November 25, 2018 
Sunday Collections              $15,766.94 
Maintenance               $      570.00 
School Parish Support               $      178.00 
St. Antoninus Conference of St. VdePaul           $         15.00 
Youth Ministry               $         50.00 
Christmas Flower Fund              $         95.00 
Holy Days & Special              $         75.00  
  

Thank you for your continuing support of the parish and 
school. Please remember Saint Antoninus in your will. 
Gifts of stock can also be made to St. Antoninus Church.   
If you currently work for, or are retired from, a company 
that has a Matching Gift program, you can make your 
contributions to Parish School Support, and have those 
contributions matched by your company.    

YOUR ORGANIZATION NUMBER  
HAS CHANGED TO NC077  

The Kroger Co. Family of Stores is committed to 
bringing hope and help to the local neighborhoods we 
call home. Our stores are on a mission to be not just a 
part of, but to help create a stronger community. We 
recognize that every community has unique causes 
that need support. Thank you for being such an 
important organization in our community. We have 
recently upgraded our system, and as a result your 
Non-Profit Organization (NPO) has a new account 
number. We encourage you to ask your supporters to 
link their rewards card to your organization. 
Community Rewards is easy to use. The more your 
supporters shop with us, the more money your 
organization will earn!  We are committed to carefully 
protecting our customer's personal information. In 
order to meet their expectation of privacy, we have 
adopted a simple policy to never share a customer's 
personal information. Our privacy policy applies to 
Community Rewards participation as well.  
Thank you for being such an important organization in 
our community,   Community Rewards Staff  

https://www.amazon.com/gp/f.html?C=3FIV09C29RIRQ&K=2UGV7VOS2WZ62&M=urn:rtn:msg:20180523140104f4a35a49984145738573a2bc48f0p0na&R=2A4Y0OSFNCY3N&T=C&U=http%3A%2F%2Fsmile.amazon.com%2Fch%2F31-0536696%3Fref_%3Dpe_732550_285912790&H=OKF9XRUXJBHTY1CASSLBGKATPEGA&ref


F L O W E R S  F O R  T H E  A L T A R  
  If you wish to dedicate the placing of 
flowers for one week at the altar in memory 
of a loved one, or to honor a person or 

special occasion, please send $50 (check made out to 
Saint Antoninus Church, with Altar Flowers in the memo 
line) to the rectory office with your name, phone number 
and the week you would like to reserve. More than one 
family may reserve the same week.  There will be no 
flower arrangements during the Advent and Lent seasons.  
If you have questions, call  Beth Bollin, at 922-5400, x 2. 

For November нп– December 1, 2018 
In memory of Dr. John E. Finke, Sr. 

From Finke Family 
 

B O Y  S C O U T S  C H R I S T M A S  W R E A T H S  Pick-ups 
will be on December 2, in the undercroft, or you may opt 
to have your order delivered for a $5 fee. Orders will be 
delivered the week of 12/2. Thank you for your support. 

 
All Men are invited to our St. A Men's Holy Name Society 
Meeting Saturday, December 8th, Coffee & Donuts at 
6:30am, Meeting 7am to 7:55am, in the Church 
Undercroft. Our Featured Speaker is Father Henry 
Stephan OP from St Gertrude Church. Since it will be the 
Feast of the Immaculate Conception, the title of Father's 
talk will be "The New Eve: How Mary Shows Us Where 
We've Come From and Where We're Going". Father Henry 
is a dynamic young priest ordained in May. Matt Bonhaus 
is leading our meeting. Men, plan to join us, this is a great 
way to get inspired for the Advent season.   

 
2 n d  S I G N S  S T U D Y  G R O U P   

SATURDAY DEC. 8TH meets 9am - 10:30am in Fr. Mick 
Room. ALL WELCOME! John 14:26 "The Advocate, the 
Holy Spirit that the Father will send in my name - he will 
teach you everything and remind you of all that I told 
you." Fr. Dave concludes this series with 'The Spirit 
Remembers' segment 14 that we will view and discuss. As 
time allows, discussion on segments 12 and 13  will 
follow. To celebrate our deeper life in the spirit, we'll have 
a dozen cookie or candies exchange. Come join us! 

 
S T .  F R A N C I S  S E R A P H  G I V I N G  T R E E  

Please take a tag from the tree, purchase the requested 
gift, wrap it, and return it to the greeting room on 
Sunday, December 9th only. Thank you for your 
kindness and your generosity!  
 
COFFEE AND DONUTS WILL BE SERVED after all morning 
Masses on Sunday, December 9.   

F a m i l y  A d v e n t  V e s p e r s  &  P o t l u c k    
S u n d a y ,  D e c e m b e r  9  

Sign Up:  https://www.signupgenius.com/
go/4090F4CACAA29ABFB6-family 
3 to 5PM - LIVE NATIVITY with Animals to pet (sponsored 
by our Girl Scouts) in Church upper parking lot. 
3 to 5:00PM  SANTA'S WORKSHOP (kids can purchase gifts 
for parents, other family members and pets... shhh) 
5 to 5:30PM - LIVING ROSARY in Church Greeting Room 
5:30 to 6:30PM - ADVENT VESPERS in Church (featuring 
St. Antoninus Children's Choir) 
6:30 to 8:00PM  PARISH SPAGHETTI DINNER POTLUCK in 
Church Undercroft 
 

For more information, contact Julie Scott, 
scott@saintantoninus.org or call 922-2500 ext 2029. All 
families are invited whether parishioners or not-yet-
parishioners!  
 

Once again the 7th Grade Spanish classes will 
be selling Pulseras or bracelets to help 
struggling artisans in Nicaragua & 
Guatemala.  The Pulsera Project sends us the 

bracelets and we sell them on behalf of the artisans at fair 
trade prices.  It is a wonderful organization and their 
website is www.pulseraproject.com.   We will be selling 
them after Masses on Sunday December 9th and 16th. 
Please consider purchasing a bracelet or two and give a 
gift to a loved one and also give the gift of hope to an 
artisan and their family this Christmas season. Any 
questions please contact Julie Tolbert at 
Tolbert@saintantoninus.org .   
 
ADULT SOCIAL GROUP LUNCH will be on Monday, 
December 10.  Chapel service at 12:30PM. Lunch at 
1:30PM.  If you wish to participate in the gift game, please 
bring a $10 gift in order to receive a gift.  Call Bob Brown 
at 451-4842. Last day to RSVP is December 5th.  Cost of 
lunch is $12.00 each person.  
 
ST. ANTONINUS WIDOWS GROUP  is inviting all the 
widows in the parish to a Christmas luncheon at the 
Western Hills Country Club on Wednesday, December 12, 
at 12 Noon.  The lunch includes a salad, entrée, dessert, 
beverage, plus tax and tip.  Mail a check for $24.00 to 
Rose Fazio, 5373 Julmar Drive., 45238.   Your check, as 
RSVP, must arrive no later than December 6, in order to 
provide the country club with a count.  Any questions call 
Rose Fazio at 922-4668.   

 
PASSION PLAY—OBERAMMERGAU, GERMANY 2020   
This play began in 1634 and is an epic drama 

performed once in-a-decade.  Our travel benefits the Friends of 
Elder Travel Scholarship Fund for the young men of Elder HS.  
For information call Norb Guetle at 451-1227.  

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/4090F4CACAA29ABFB6-family
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/4090F4CACAA29ABFB6-family
mailto:scott@saintantoninus.org
http://www.pulseraproject.com
mailto:Tolbert@saintantoninus.org


Reading I:  Jeremiah 33:14-16:  These verses in our passage for Mass this weekend are part of a collection of 
messianic announcements based on the unchanging nature of the LordΩs promise.  The Lord promises a just and 
righteous king from the line of David.  The Davidic dynasty will never end; Judah will be saved and Jerusalem 
will dwell securely.  This promise of a son of David coming in future days opens the readings for Advent, 
immediately calling attention to JesusΩ coming as a fulfillment of GodΩs promises of covenant fidelity to David 
and his house. 

Responsorial Psalm: Psalm 25: 4-5, 8-9, 10, 14 (1b):  Psalm 25 is a psalm of David which exhorts us to trust in 
the Lord who pardons, instructs and guides.  The psalmist asks the Lord to instruct him in His ways for it is from 
God that salvation comes.  Sinners and the humble are seen as the same; the humble person is one who 
acknowledges his/her sin to the Lord.  The words of verses 8-10 find fulfilment in the advent of our Lord.  The 
ways of the Lord are the way of judgment and the way of mercy.  The person who fears the Lord is the one who 
keeps His commandments; his or her reward will be the things he/she needs to live well, including posterity and 
knowledge of the love of God. 

Reading II: 1 Thessalonians 3:12-4:2:  St. Paul wrote the first letter to the Thessalonians in the winter of 50-51.  
The new Church in Thessalonica was troubled by matters pertaining to life after death, the second coming of 
the Lord or the Parousia.  The Church in Thessalonica was also experiencing a considerable degree of 
persecution.   This first letter to the Thessalonians is the earliest Pauline text in the canon of Scripture.  Our 
passage for Mass this weekend is PaulΩs prayer for the Thessalonians.  He prays that the Lord will increase their 
love.  Love is a supernatural virtue which inclines us to love God for His own sake above all things, and our 
neighbor as ourselves for the love of God.  This love embraces everyone without exception.  St. Paul teaches 
that when a person loves in this manner, his/her holiness grows stronger.  St.  John Chrysostom, writing on this 
passage, taught that it is this love which makes us holy and blameless which is, of course, how we wish to be 
when Jesus returns again. 

Gospel: Luke 21:25-28, 34-36:  Advent begins a new liturgical year in the Church and for this liturgical year our 
Gospel readings, for the most part, will come from the Gospel of Luke.  To set the context for our passage for 
Mass this weekend, Jesus has been asked when the temple will be destroyed and He is responding by speaking 
of this and of other events that will happen in the future.  The passage opens with Jesus describing rather 
momentous signs that in Scripture indicate GodΩs activity.  God is acting but what is He doing?  There will be 
cosmic chaos and people will be terrified the Lord says.  Following this chaos, the Son of Man will come again in 
great glory.  Jesus tells his followers άwhen these signs begin to happenέ not to cower but to be filled with joyful 
anticipation because redemption is at hand.  Yet, He also exhorts His followers to be aware and watchful; donΩt 
let themselves be caught up in the anxieties in life which might distract them from being faithful to God.  
Rather, Jesus instructs the faithful to pray for the strength to come safely through the chaos and upheaval.  St. 
Paul, in the second reading, is praying much in the same way for the early Church in Thessalonica. 

Reflection:  It perhaps seems a bit strange to begin Advent with readings of cosmic chaos, great terror and 
turmoil.  With Advent we prepare to celebrate Christmas, the first coming of Christ, the Incarnation.  We 
eagerly anticipate Christmas with great joy.   Advent, however, is a time of spiritual anticipation not only of the 
Nativity of Jesus but also of His second coming.  The joyful anticipation we have of Christmas is the same 
anticipation Jesus wants us to have of His second coming.  In the same way that we elaborately prepare for 
Christmas, Jesus says we are to prepare for His second coming.  How do we do this?  By living as Jesus 
instructed us and modeled for us.  By not getting caught up in the world around us.  St. Paul prayed that the 
Thessalonians would be given the grace to άincrease and abound in love for one another and for allέΦ  Paul tells 
us that such love will strengthen our hearts and help us grow in holiness in anticipation of the LordΩs return.  So 
one way to prepare is to pray for an increase in love. And Jesus tells us to remain alert.  Prayer is also one way 
to help us stay alert.  Continued on the next page... 

B R E A K I N G  O P E N  T H E  W O R D  w i t h  K a t h y  OΩC o n n o r   
F i r s t  S u n d a y  o f  A d v e n t   



Continued from the previous page..  
It keeps us on the right track so that our hearts will be loving; prayer helps us avoid the traps, illusions, and 
temptations of the world in which we live.  Living as Jesus taught us will also help us avoid the traps, illusions, 
and temptations of the world.  But it will not be easy.  People will think us foolish just as the first Christians were 
looked down upon.  We will be persecuted just as the first Christians were, although not always in the same 
manner as they were.  But we must persist just as Christians have throughout history.  We must pray for the 
strength to do so.  Because Jesus wants us to joyfully anticipate His return, not to fear it.  Those who endure, 
who bear witness, and who remain alert in prayer have nothing to fear from the coming of the Son of Man.  For 
them there is not distress, confusion, or dread.  For them, it is the time of liberation.  Perhaps this week we 
might reflect upon the following: 1) What are my expectations about JesusΩ coming?  What changes should I 
make in the way I live,  2) What do I have in mind when I pray, άYour kingdom comeέΣ 3) What distracts me from 
wholehearted devotion to Jesus, 4) Am I ready to stand before Jesus? What do I need to pray for and do to get 
ready?  Lord, I am struck by how vivid these future events were to you long before they occurred.  All 
knowledge of the universe is yours by divine right.  And yet, the teaching you left us was so simple, 
understandable, and straightforward—above all your commandment of love.  I want to know your teaching 
better, Lord.  I want to follow it.  You are the Lord of history; be also the Lord of my lifeΧΦ 

 

Cookbook Coupon: 

Price per Book:      $10.00 

Number of Books:    ____ 

Total Cost:       $______ 

Date Submitted: ___/____/18 

Payment Method:  ___ Cash     

_____ Check    ____ Check # 

Purchased by: 
Name:     ________________________________ 
 
Address:  _______________________________ 
 
City:        ________________________________ 
 
State:      __________   Zip: _________________ 
 
Phone:   (____)___________________________ 
 
Email: __________________________________ 

Cookbook Receipt: 
Price per Book:   $10.00 
Number of Books: ______ 
Payment Received:   $______ 
  
Date Received: ___/____/18 
  
Payment Method:    ____ Cash     
_____ Check    ____ Check # 
Organization:   St. Antoninus 75th  

Anniversary Fund 

 

P r e - O r d e r  Y o u r  C o o k b o o k ( s )  B e l o w  
Please retain Cookbook Coupon portion for your records and submit other two sections. 
Checks should be made payable to St. Antoninus 75th Anniversary Fund and ΨCookbookΩ should be indicated in memo 
line.  Mail to either Monica Kleimeyer (5626 Julmar Drive, Cincinnati, OH  45238) or Karen Mueller (5272 Leona Drive, 
Cincinnati, OH 45238).  Anticipated delivery date:  mid-December.  Questions?  Please call either Monica (513-451-3575) 
or Karen (513-236-2603). 

Principal Shelly Kahny celebrated a 
big birthday over Thanksgiving 
break! Upon returning to school, 
the students and staff showered 
her with gifts 

and surprises all day. At the top of 
each hour, Mrs. Kahny received 
50 of some of her favorite items, 
including chocolate, notes from 
her students, a playlist of positive 
songs, Diet Coke and more! Happy 
birthday Mrs. Kahny – we are 
lucky to have you at St. 
Antoninus! 

The Youth Ministry service club is seeking $1-$3 
Christmas gifts for the upcoming service trip to 
Garden Park Nursing Home. The 7th and 8th grade 
students will deliver gifts to the residents, followed by 
hosting a bingo party. Gifts should be wrapped ahead 
of time and marked άmanέΣ άwomanέ or άeitherέ in 
order to be given to the appropriate residents. Gifts 
can be items such as socks, lotions or sprays, 
Christmas decorations/room décor, etc. Please drop 
off gifts after Masses in the marked baskets. Thank 
you so much for helping us serve the community! 
 
 



Dear Friends in Christ, 

As you may know the United States Conference of Catholic Bishops (USCCB) gathered in Baltimore for our fall Plenary Assembly. We 
looked forward with great anticipation to the opportunity to take further steps to eradicate the grave evil of sexual abuse from our 
Church, in particular addressing the pressing issue of bishop accountability. To that end, we planned to debate and vote on specific 
measures which the Executive Committee, of which I am a member, had worked diligently to prepare in the weeks leading up to the 
Assembly. At the last minute, the Holy See asked us to not vote on these measures, but rather to wait for the February meeting that 
Pope Francis has called to seek a global solution to this issue. 

Naturally, our initial reaction was enormous disappointment. The abuse of young people is morally reprehensible and must not be 
tolerated or enabled anywhere by anyone. The pain and suffering experienced by the victims of sexual abuse cannot be diminished by 
mere words. Concrete actions must be taken to rebuild trust. The Catholic bishops of the United States are acutely aware of the anger 
and frustration of all the faithful; thus, the request to not proceed as planned stunned all of us. 

As the week went along, however, some important work still took place. The bishops listened to several survivors of abuse and 
engaged in very direct, and sometimes heated, discussion of the issues, ultimately arriving at strong consensus and direction. This 
work will enable the president of the USCCB, Cardinal Daniel N. DiNardo, to better represent the U.S. Church in the February meeting 
with the Holy Father. Cardinal DiNardo will bring with him our recommendations regarding:  

 A process for investigating complaints against bishops, reported through a third-party compliance hotline, by a single 
national commission of lay people. 

 Standards of accountability for bishops. 

 Protocol for removed bishops. 

 National guidelines for the publication of lists of names of those clerics facing substantiated claims of abuse. 

 Completion of the various investigations into the situation surrounding Archbishop Theodore E. McCarrick, and publication 
of their results. 

Of course, a bishop should not need standards of accountability or the results of a thorough investigation in order to exercise strong 
moral leadership and do the right thing. As your bishop, I promise to do everything in my power to ensure a safe environment for all 
people – children and adults – involved with any of our various ministries. 

If you have followed my statements or heard my interview on Sacred Heart Radio, you know that I remain committed to vigilance and 
transparency on the local level and have called for the same thing on the national and universal levels of the Church. Today, our 
process for all employees and volunteers, including bishops and priests, includes: 

 Fingerprinting and complete background checks. 

 Required training on recognizing the signs of abuse and how to report it. 

 Immediate reporting of any abuse allegation to the appropriate civil authorities, usually the county prosecutor, for 
investigation. 

 A Child Protection Review Board comprised primarily of lay people. 

 An active Ministry to the Survivors of Abuse. 

 In addition, for more than a decade, we have published the names and status of all priests credibly accused of abuse on the 
Archdiocesan website. 

It is my firm conviction that, contrary to the headlines, we do not have a priest abuse crisis; we had a priest abuse crisis that we have 
taken comprehensive steps to address beginning in 1993. As of this writing, there are no active cases of clerical abuse of minors 
anywhere in the Archdiocese of Cincinnati. If you suspect abuse on the part of any agent of the Archdiocese, please report it to the 
appropriate civil authorities. If you see something, please say something. 

Please join me in praying for the healing of all victims of the grave sin of sexual abuse, as well as for decisive action resulting from the 
February meeting in Rome. May the Blessed Virgin Mary, patroness of the Catholic Church in the United States, intercede for us and 
may the Holy Spirit continue to guide and protect us. 

Sincerely yours in Christ, 
Most Reverend Dennis M. Schnurr 
Archbishop of Cincinnati 

D E C R E E  O N  C H I L D  P R O T E C T I O N  O F  T H E  A R C H D I O C E S E  O F  C I N C I N N A T I  
VIRTUS MEETINGS WILL BE HELD IN THE HOLY FAMILY ROOM IN THE ST. ANTONINUS UNDERCROFT. Call Deacon Bob 
Schroeder at 922-2500 x2031.    ALL EMPLOYEES AND REGULAR VOLUNTEERS ARE REQUIRED TO ATTEND ONE VIRTUS 
TRAINING MEETING. YOU MAY ATTEND HERE OR AT ANY OTHER LOCATION WITHIN THE ARCHDIOCESE.  PRE-
REGISTRATION IS REQUIRED AT:  www.virtus.org.  MAKE SURE THAT THE άUSERΩS LOCATIONέ YOU CHOOSE DURING 
REGISTRATION IS ST. ANTONINUS – EVEN IF YOU ATTEND VIRTUS AT ANOTHER LOCATION. PLEASE BE SURE TO WRITE 
DOWN YOUR VIRTUS USER- ID AND YOUR PASSWORD.  YOU WILL NEED TO USE THEM MONTHLY.   EACH SESSION IS 
LIMITED TO 15 PARTICIPANTS.   Please register early to be assured of a spot in the session you wish to attend. 

http://www.virtus.org

